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4th February 2005

Dear Mrs Stone, 

ADOPTED CHILTERN DISTRICT LOCAL PLAN 1997

SUPPLEMENT TO EMPLOYMENT POLICIES

Thank you for sending the House Builders Federation (HBF) a copy of the above document. 

Unfortunately I have to say that it has been something of a waste of time and effort for the council to have produced it as it can carry little, if any weight, as a material planning consideration. Not only has it has not been subject to any form of public consultation but, more importantly, it is directly contrary to Government policy. I refer to paragraph 42(a) of PPG3 (January 2005):

“Local planning authorities should consider favourably planning applications for housing or mixed use developments which concern land allocated for industrial or commercial use in saved policies and development plan documents or redundant land or buildings in industrial or commercial use but which is no longer needed for such use…”

The paragraph then goes on to refer to three exemptions none of which apply in Chiltern district at this point in time. PPG3 is the relevant material consideration against which applications for development on employment sites will be judged; not your council’s non-statutory interim policy statement. 

Yours sincerely,

Pete Errington

HBF Regional Planner, Southern Region
